Written by Jim Ecker Wednesday, 04 March 2015 21:41 -



Paul Gavin was a young assistant basketball coach at Mount Mercy in 1992 when the head coach left and the Mustangs needed a new man to run the show.

After a few weeks of not knowing what would happen next, he requested a meeting with Dr. Tom Feld, the college president, to see if he might be allowed to apply for the job.

"I sat down and said, 'I'm young, I'm green, but I love this place, I'd love an opportunity to at least get an interview," Gavin said Wednesday night, "and he assured me I'd get an interview.

"The next day I got to work and I still remember this: I had a message from the president and I thought, 'Oh, boy,'" Gavin related, a tinge of trepidation in his voice. "He invited me down and he actually gave me the job."

Gavin, now 48, was 25 years old at the time.

"He saw something in me," said Gavin, "and I'm forever grateful for that opportunity."

This is Gavin's 23rd year as the head coach at Mount Mercy. He's compiled a 386-328 record and Wednesday was named the Midwest Collegiate Conference Coach of the Year for the fifth time.

The Mustangs won the MCC regular-season title and postseason tournament and will take a

Written by Jim Ecker Wednesday, 04 March 2015 21:41 -

sparkling 26-4 record to the 2015 NAIA Division II national tournament in Branson, Mo., next week.

The Mustangs are seeded No. 9 in the 32-team field and will face Cal Maritime (19-9) in the opening round on Thursday, March 12 at 9:15 p.m.

This will be Gavin's third trip to the national tournament. The Mustangs went 1-1 in the 1996 tourney and lost in the first round in 2013. He's been there before, but this might be the most gratifying trip of all.

Mount Mercy struggled through a 12-20 campaign last year and Gavin had to dismiss several players during the season due to disciplinary reasons.

Then this past September, beloved Mount Mercy senior Danny DeBacker was killed by a drunk driver and their world was turned upside down.

The Mustangs dedicated their season to DeBacker and now are headed to the national tournament, where they have a chance to succeed.

"It's been a wonderful, wonderful year," said Gavin. "The best part is watching the excitement these kids have. Not only that, but our campus community and the outpouring of love from alumni and friends and family ... It's overwhelming.

"As a coach you spend long days and nights, you wonder why you do it, is it worth it. And this makes it all worth it."

Gavin grew up near Swisher and attended Cedar Rapids Prairie High School. He starred in basketball and golf at Mount Mercy, spent one year as an assistant coach at Prairie under former Prairie head coach Denny Thiessen, then returned to Mount Mercy as an assistant for three years before boldly

asking the



Written by Jim Ecker Wednesday, 04 March 2015 21:41 -